
20-079E 世 界 龍 岡 學 校 劉 德 容 紀 念 小 學 
L U N G  K O N G  W O R L D  F E D E R AT I O N  S C H O O L  L I M I T E D 

L A U  T A K  Y U N G  M E M O R I A L  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L 

Dear Parents/ Guardians,                                    9th February, 2021 

 

Chinese New Year Holiday and Arrangements for Face-to-face Classes  

The Education Bureau announced on 3rd February, 2021 that schools will be 

allowed to arrange for students to return to school after the Chinese New Year holiday 

(with the number of students capped at one-third of the total number of students). Details 

are as follows: 

1. The Chinese New Year holiday will begin from 10th February, 2021 (Wednesday) to 

20th February, 2021 (Saturday). The holiday lasts for 11 days.  

2. The General Office will maintain the normal opening hours during the school holidays 

(except public holidays).  

Opening Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (from Monday to Friday) 

3. Arrangements for face-to-face classes and online lessons after the Chinese New Year 

holiday 

Return to school 

(face-to-face classes) 
Online lessons Date 

P.3-4 
P.1-2 

P.5-6 
22/2-26/2 

P.1-2 
P.3-4 

P.5-6 
1/3-5/3 

P.5-6 P.1-4 

8/3-12/3 

15/3-19/3 

 P.3-P.4 students will return to school from 22/2 to 26/2 and attend online lessons 

on the other days. 

 P.1-P.2 students will return to school from 1/3 to 5/3 and attend online lessons on 

the other days.  

 P.5-P.6 students will return to school from 8/3 to 19/3 and attend online lessons on 

the other days.  

 Arrangements for cross-boundary students：There will be a live broadcast via 

Microsoft Teams when local students have face-to-face classes.  

 Students must wear winter school uniforms and surgical masks when they return to 

school. 

 The face-to-face classes start from 8:30 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. Online classes start 

from 9:00 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. 



 

 There will be no school bus service. Students may choose parent pick-up or follow 

the designated routes.  

 The arrangements mentioned above are made after the announcement from the 

Education Bureau (3rd February, 2021). If there are any new arrangements from 

EDB, parents will be informed by email and e-School.  

4. Homework Submission： 

Level P.1-P.2 P.3-P.4 P.5-P.6 

Arrangements 

1/3-5/3 

(Students hand in the 

homework when they 

return to school for 

face-to-face classes.) 

22/2-26/2 

(Students hand in the 

homework when they 

return to school for 

face-to-face classes.) 

26/2 2:00-3:00 p.m. 

(Parents come to school 

to hand in the 

homework) 

 

5. Second Term Online Enrichment Classes  

 To raise students’ learning abilities, we have decided to offer online enrichment 

classes from 1st March (the afternoon session). Details are as follows:  

 Subject：P.1 （one period for Civic Education ） 

P.2-P.6（one period for each subject: Chinese, English, Mathematics and 

Civic Education） 

 Time：Timetables will be issued later.  

    For enquiries, please contact Miss Ng Mei Wah (Vice Principal) at 2404 5333. We 

wish you all a prosperous year ahead and good health.  

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

Principal 

 


